
 

 

 

MAY 2019 

 

TOWN OFFICE:  Please join us for a barbecue on Tuesday, June 3, 2019 at noon in 

Washington Park.  We will be honoring MSgt Pamela Torres for her Valor Run.  

Pamela set out from Cheyenne on Sunday, May 26, 2019 to run 161 miles to 

Sinclair in honor of the 161 women who have died supporting combat operations 

since 9/11.  Everyone is welcome. 

 

The town is celebrating our Arbor Day on Friday, June 7, 2019.  We have planted 

10 new trees around town.  The Town of Sinclair has been a Tree City USA for nine 

years. 

 

COMMUNITY BEAUTIFICATION PROGRAM:  Sponsored by the Town of Sinclair 

and Ryta Sondergard.  Please see attached flyer. 

 

POLICE DEPARTMENT:  Jeff has noticed a number of vehicles cross parking. Please 

do not park your trailers, campers or vehicles facing on-coming traffic. 

 

CODE ENFORCEMENT:  With the recent wet weather, the weeds and grass around 

town have really taken off.  We have an ordinance that restricts the height of 

weeds and grass to 8 inches.  Please remember the parkway, the strip between 

the sidewalk and the street, is the residents’ responsibility. If you have any 

questions about if your property is or may be in violation please call Town Hall 

and Jeff will set up a time to meet with you.  

 

STREETS & PARKS DEPARTMENT:  We would like to ask everyone to please put 

your street address on your house.  We need this information for emergencies 

and the utility department.  

 

WATER DEPARTMENT:  We are replacing all residential water meters around 

town.  You will notice an increase in water pressure with the new meter. 

 

RECREATION DEPARTMENT:  The annual Bike Rodeo is scheduled for Thursday, 

May 30, 2019 at 2:00 p.m. at Washington Park. This event is sponsored by the 

Sinclair Police Department and the Sinclair Recreation Department. 



 

A reminder for residents who use the gymnasium, street shoes or black-soled 

shoes are prohibited.  Please sign in when using the facility and keys are not to be 

shared. 

 

The T-ball program will begin on Wednesday, June 19, 2019 and every 

Wednesday from 3:00 p.m. until 5:00 p.m. 

 

RECYCLING:  The Town of Sinclair recycling program is for residents.  The recycling 

bins are located east of the Town Hall.  All recyclable items can be put in the bins.  

Please make sure your cardboard is broken down and flattened before putting it 

in the bin.  Please do not put plastic bags of any kind in the bins as these bind up 

the sorting machines, dump everything out of the plastic bag and take it with you. 

 

Your cooperation in this important matter is appreciated. 

 

 

 

 

Asa Meeks, Mayor 

 

 

 

 

 

 


